Complaints

Citizens having a complaint about any member of the Pratt Police Department are encouraged to contact the Pratt Police Department.

Complaints regarding employees will be accepted from any source, including telephone calls and anonymous tips. The complaint will be recorded by a department supervisor. Official complaint forms may be picked up at the Pratt Police Department.
Citizens wishing to make a complaint directly to Internal Affairs should call (620) 672- 5551 to make an appointment with the Internal Affairs Supervisor. Complaints to Internal Affairs are taken in person.

Citizens are encouraged to report inappropriate behavior or misconduct by members of the Pratt Police Department. It is the policy of the Pratt Police Department to vigorously and thoroughly investigate all complaints against its employees in order to preserve public confidence in our willingness to oversee and control actions of our employees. All such investigations are conducted in a fair and expeditious manner in accordance with Department, City, State, and Federal laws and regulations.

Complaints must be made in good faith. Your complaint will be received in a professional manner and you will be expected to conduct yourself the same way. Unruly behavior will not be tolerated.

The Pratt Police Department views all citizen complaints against its employees very seriously and actively pursues investigations into misconduct. For this reason, you must ensure that your complaint is based on fact. Should the department discover the person or persons acting as complainants or witnesses, made statements during the course of the investigation, they knew were false in an attempt to unjustly subject a police employee to undeserved discipline or slander, or place his / her employment in jeopardy, the department could pursue criminal action against the person or persons. Civil action against an untruthful complaint could be instituted by the employee who is the subject of the false complaint.

Depending on the nature of the complaint, either a Police supervisor or the Internal Affairs supervisor will investigate your complaint. Based on the results of that investigation he will then submit a finding to the Chief of Police. The Chief of Police will then review the entire case before making a final decision. The finding in the case will be one of the following four categories.

•SUSTAINED: Enough evidence exists to prove the complaint.

•NOT SUSTAINED: The evidence neither proves nor disproves the complaint.

•UNFOUNDED: The incident either did not happen or the accused employee was not involved.

•EXONERATED: The incident occurred but the accused employee acted properly
Once the final disposition has been determined, The Internal Affairs supervisor will advise the complainant of the case disposition in a written letter.
